THE MILGRIMS

World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions

Mission Address: Micronesia Field Address:

WWNTBM

P.O. Box 725 George Milgrim
Kings Mountain, NC 28086 P.O. Box 112

Telephone (704) 730-1440 July 2014 Kapaa, HI 96746

Dear Co-Laborers in Christ,

Psalm 27:14 Wait on the Lord: be of good courage, and he shall strengthen thine heart: wait, I say, on the Lord.

We pray this update finds all of our faithful prayer partners and supporters doing well. We have such exciting news!! On June 10th, with much thankfulness to the Lord in our hearts, our family boarded our flight in Richmond, Virginia, for our return to the field. We praise the Lord that He has allowed us to continue ministering in the Pacific Islands as we begin this new ministry that He has graciously opened to us on the island of Kauai. This is truly a miracle due to Patty's earlier medical condition. We are so thankful for all the prayers of God's people and the good medical care that she received from the University of Virginia Medical Center. Patty had her first initial visit with the doctor here on Kauai, and from what we can tell the care will be very adequate for her health needs while living here. Also, the climate seems to be very accommodating for her health needs. We want to thank all of you who have prayed and given sacrificially toward Patty's medical needs!! The Lord knows who you are, and we pray that He will bestow a special blessing on you for your sacrifice!

We landed on Kauai and hit the ground running!! We have been busy getting settled into our new place since arriving here doing all the things that are involved with moving 5,000 miles across the ocean, such as stocking an empty refrigerator, empty cabinets, becoming accustomed to the roads and where everything is located! We praise the Lord for this field of service that He has opened here on Kauai. We look forward to the opportunity the Lord has given us here as we minister on the North Shore and continue our ministry to the many Pacific Islanders and Micronesians that reside there. Since arriving I have been preaching at a small church plant, Amazing Grace Baptist Church, in the village of Hanalei. We are currently having our Sunday services in the Hanalei Elementary School. We are encouraged in that we are averaging about 20 adults not counting children. Patty has been able to sing specials on Sunday mornings which is a blessing since it has been so long because of her illness. We covet your prayers as the New Age Movement as well as the Mormons and Catholics are very strong in this village! Even in the midst of the enemy, we are reminded in I John 4:4, "Ye are of God, little children, and have overcome them: because greater is he that is in you, than he that is in the world."

Priscilla will begin the new school year as a home school student. Please pray for her as she adjusts to this new way of schooling here on Kauai. The good thing is, she will be able to do school early in the morning and for PE she has the opportunity to do bicycling or learning to surf!! Not a bad choice for a teenager!!!

Continue to pray for me as I head up the building program for Good News Baptist Church on Pohnpei. We praise the Lord for all those who have given toward this need. They have the concrete poles in place and the next phase will be to start on the roof. This is a slow process in that they only work on Saturdays and that depends on the weather.

Pray for me as I will be going over to Pohnpei in the September time frame to set up the Ordination Service for Salomon David to be the Pastor of Good News Baptist Church. I praise the Lord for the progress Salomon has made. It is an honor for me to be able to see him ordained and turn the work at Good News over to him!!

Pray for souls to be saved here on Kauai and that we will have wisdom in ministering in the village of Hanalei at Amazing Grace Baptist Church.

Again, thank you so much for all you continually do for our family and the ministry God has called us to!!!

Serving Christ in the Pacific, Bro. George, Patty and Priscilla